Newcastle Airport Consultative Committee
Quarterly Meeting, 1st March 2017.
There were 15 members of the committee and NIA staff present and 9 apologies.

1. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted after minor changes to attendance and apologies.
2. Matters arising. There were no matters arising.
3. The Head of Operations at the UK Border Force addressed the Committee and answered questions on operations at the Airport.
4. The Northumbria Police gave an update on their operation at the Airport for the last quarter and informed the committee that they have a 24/7 commitment. The Head of Terminal Operations briefed the committee on how disruptive passengers are handled following the Airport’s signing up to the UK Aviation Industry Code of Practice.
5. The Chairman updated the meeting on the progress of the Airspace Proposal and it was agreed to form a sub-committee to review and respond on behalf of the Committee. The chairman also gave an overview of the recent UKACCs working party meeting attended by the vice-chairman. An updated photograph of the Committee will be taken at the June Quarterly Meeting.
6. The Airport Report confirmed the 6% year on year growth across 2016 with double digit growth in November/December. 2017 has started well with the announcement that the Airport is the most punctual small airport in the World as 90% of flights arrive and leave on time. The Airport continues to work with local councils and developers to ensure it is protected from future problems over noise, bird attraction close to the airfield and the effects of traffic generation and that developments minimise these problems in their designs.
7. The Committee recognises that following May local elections some members may change and the work of those involved was acknowledged with thanks.
8. The next Meeting will be held in the Boardroom at 10.00am on Tuesday 6th June 2017.
